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February 23, 2010

College of Agricultural, Consumer and Environmental Sciences
Re: Response to Letter of Inquiry

Project: PSL Greenhouse Retrofit
Dear Ruth,
On behalf of the Student Sustainability Committee for the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, I would like to thank you for responding to our call for letters of inquiry to use funds raised by the student Clean Energy Technology and Sustainability Fees to implement a project that improves the sustainability of our campus.  Each letter was evaluated based on its sustainability impact (i.e. energy or sustainability impact, campus presence, project longevity, and budget) and broader impact (i.e. education and creativity). Within this round, the Committee received 45 letters requesting a total of $3.2 million – several times our annual budget.
After an evaluation, the Committee requests that you submit a proposal for funding for this project by March 15th, 2010. Please use the provided template while preparing your proposal to the Committee. Examples of past proposals can be found on our website. Your proposal should request a loan of ~$120,000 to be repaid in equal, annual installments over six years, beginning in 2012. 
In addition to information requested by the template, the Committee asks that the proposal address the following:

1) Savings Verifications: Any work that will be carried out, as part of this project or separately (through a class, or as maintenance activities, etc), in order to verify that this project is achieving the expected savings

2) Repayment Source: Please discuss the sources from which repayments will be drawn. These may be energy savings, maintenance savings, fees on users in the improved facilities, College funds, etc. 
3) Energy Analysis: Please discuss expected savings of energy and carbon from due to reductions in steam and electricity use. To the extent possible, use metering data to justify.

Budgets for energy use are due to be decentralized to the College level at the start of the next fiscal year. However, uncertainty remains whether this program will be implemented on schedule, especially as it was originally slated for implementation this fiscal year. We advise that you ask your Dean to inquire whether your unit will indeed see benefits from the energy savings, and then make a determination regarding whether you wish to proceed this year, or wait an additional year.
SSC Loans are generally made at the college-level or equivalent, and proposals should be submitted by the Dean or equivalent. Failure to make payments will, amongst other repercussions, make the entire College ineligible for further SSC loans and grants.
Thank you again for your work to make the campus more sustainable and we hope to work with you in the future.
Sincerely,

Suhail Barot,

Committee Chair
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